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PROPOSAL FOR MASSIVE 4,200 SF HOME IN FRONT YARD OF 
OLD SPRING TAVERN, TO DESECRATE DESIGNATED CITY LANDMARK. 
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Owners Re-Design
3701 Council Crest
November 6, 2023 
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The City Adjusted the Lot Line to 
Create A Larger Lot For A New House 

❑ This Commission approved a Certificate of Appropriateness to adjust the lot line
so a new house could be built.

❑ The Plan Commission recommended a Certified Survey Map which would
“reconfigure the two underlying lots to create a larger lot for a future residence
to be constructed on the Council Crest side of the property.”

❑ The Common Council adopted the Plan Commission recommendation by a vote
of 17-1.
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The Re-Design Complies With The 
Commission’s August 14 Guidance 

❑ The Commission agreed that our initial design fit into the neighborhood, but
commented that it was “too big for its landmark neighbor.”

❑ The Commission requested that we submit a redesign with two specific
recommendations:

 Reduce the width by approximately 8 to 10 feet

 Create a 20 foot set-back from the lot line as measured at the end of Spring
Trail
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We Reduced the Width by Almost 10’

East Elevation - Original Design East Elevation - Redesign 
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We Created a 
20 Foot Set-
Back from the 
Lot Line 
Where Spring 
Trail Ends
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The Only Important Landscape Feature to the Tavern 
Landmark is the Large Spring Across Nakoma Road 

(now known as the Duck Pond) 

The Landmark Nomination was only for the 
Tavern Home as a Building, not the surrounding  
landscape or grounds. 

The surrounding 
landscape was not 
identified as 
significant to the 
landmark 

The only landscape feature mentioned as a major 
asset to the landmark was the large spring across 
Nakoma Road, now known as the Duck Pond.

New Home Site

Tavern Home
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The City’s Preservation Expert Has 
Recommended Approval of this Project (Twice). 

 Dr. Bailey concluded that the Project satisfies the MGO 41.18
Standards for Granting a Certificate of Appropriateness.

 Dr. Bailey concluded that the Project satisfies the Secretary of
Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation.

Jon Furlow
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